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30th Sunday on Ordinary Time Greetings, October 28, 2018
Hopefully this week you will have the time to review the annual report of the parish. This

report showcases the stewardship practices of our parish,
√ In the investment of time, in the many ministries,
√ In the investment of talent: in the opportunities to be of service with and for others,
√ In the investment of resources: that are used to financially provide the programs and

events that help us deepen our relationship with Jesus.
Our parish is an example of the heart of Jesus, living, pulsing with life and inviting others to

a deeper relationship with Jesus.
How does a person go about taking the pulse of a community: the pulse of a family, the

pulse of a parish? When we know what the general trend is, when we have a feel for what people
are thinking, then we can progress with confidence. But how do you get the pulse? You listen,
you ask questions and you invite people to participate.

In the annual report is a very important survey regarding mass times… We invite your input.
Two people asked me directly, “Father, have you already decided what the new Mass times will
be? How soon will you make the changes?” My response was simple: There is not a predeter-
mined outcome or timetable. That is not to say I do not have my own insight as to how it may
turn out… We are not going to make any changes without parish input. This is a complex situa-
tion that has many factors to consider. We will do this prayerfully and with all factors being
weighed before a final decision is made.

A vibrant parish such as ours needs to be responsive to the changing needs of our members
and our community. Our goal is to always be open to the response necessary but to implement it
after prayerful and discerning thought. Experience in life teaches us that change is hard when we
do not understand the why of the change. Maybe we were not present when it was explained or
we just like it the way it has been for many years. Sometimes we need to make changes because
a law or code changed. Sometimes suggestions are made and after discussion a change is made.
A good rule of thumb is to ask questions of the right person if we are unsure as to the how or
why of a change.

Thinking back to 2010 when the Mass was changed, there were questions and struggles with
some of the changes. Today we see that those changes helped us in our effort to respond fully
and actively as we celebrate the liturgy.

Fr. Bryan, Dcn. Kermit, Dcn. Robb and myself are taking a bold step… we meet every week
along with Aana and one of us presents our preparation for an upcoming homily. The others then
share their insight into the Scripture readings of the day chosen.  Another of the four clerics re-
ceives valuable feedback from the group regarding a homily we have recently given. Each week,
starting this November, one homily will be chosen by the group to seek input from between two
to four parishioners on a preprinted form. Please be open to assisting us as we work to improve
our homilies. You do not need to sign the form but to be open and honest in your comments.

May God bless you and keep you always… Thanks be to God for the parishes of St Philip’s
and St Charles. Please remember the souls of the faithful departed especially during the month of
November.  Jesus loves you and so do I… Fr. Chuck



Monday, Oct 29
No Mass Today

Tuesday, Oct 30
6:30 PM Mass: +Stephanie Vencel Leikvoll

Wednesday, Oct 31
8:40 AM Mass: +Roger Lehmann
6:30 PM Vigil Mass: Special Intentions for Wanda

Baumgartner

Thursday, Nov 1 All Saints Day
8:40 AM Mass: +Jane Senger

10:30 AM Mass (Havenwood): +Leslie & Ginny Lundsten
6:30 PM Mass: +Alejandro Bernardo

Friday, Nov 2
8:30 AM Mass: +Fr. Jim Nowatski

Saturday, Nov 3
5:30 PM Mass: For the People

Sunday, Nov 4
7:30 AM Mass: +Ellen Vonasek
9:00 AM Mass: Special Intentions for Sarah Glen

11:00 AM Mass: Special Intentions for Fr. Don
6:30 PM Mass: Special Intentions for Liz Frenzel

MASS INTENTIONS
For Week of October 29-November 4

THIS WEEK IN THE PARISH
Monday, Oct 29
10:00 AM to 9:00 PM Adoration (Chapel)

3:00 PM Little Flowers (Social Hall)
5:45 PM Bible Study (Social Hall)
7:00 PM Nightlights (St. Kateri Rm)
7:00 PM AA Mtg (St. Gregory the Great Rm)

Tuesday, Oct 30
6:00 AM to 9:00 PM Adoration (Chapel)
6:00 PM Newman Club M&M Night (Social Hall)
7:00 PM Building Committee Mtg (St. Kateri Rm)
7:00 PM Men’s Basketball (Gym)
7:30 PM Marian Devotions (Chapel)

Wednesday, Oct 31
9:40 AM Rosary (Chapel)

Thursday, Nov 1
3:15 PM Bible Study (St. Thomas More Rm)
5:00 PM Soc. of St. Vincent de Paul Mtg (St. Kateri Rm)
5:00 PM LifeTeen Band Practice (Church)
5:30 PM Digging Deeper (Social Hall)
5:30 PM St. Philip’s School Booster Club (Cafeteria)
6:00 PM KC Board Mtg (Social Hall)
7:00 PM Blessed Sacrament Prayer Group (Chapel)

Friday, Nov 2
10:00 AM Bible Study (St. Kateri Rm)
11:00 AM Funeral for Donna Okerman

Saturday, Nov 3
4:30 PM Reconciliation (Chapel)

Sunday, Nov 4
8:35 AM Rosary (Chapel)
9:00 AM Preschool Sunday School (Kdg Rm)
9:00 AM Children’s Liturgy of the Word (St. Greg/Grt Rm)

10:15 AM Baptism Class (St. Kateri Rm)
10:15 AM Rosary (Chapel)

6:00 PM Newman Club M&M Night (Social Hall)

St. Philip’s extends best wishes to Travis Greenwaldt
and Mackinzie Slough, who celebrated the Sacrament
of Marriage at St. Philip’s on October 20.

DAILY READINGS
For October 29-November 4

Monday, Oct 29
● Eph 4:32-5:8
● Ps 1:1-4,6
● Lk 13:10-17
Tuesday, Oct 30
● Eph 5:21-33
● Ps 128:1-5
● Lk 13:18-21
Wednesday, Oct 31
● Eph 6:1-9
● Ps 145:10-14
● Lk 13:22-30
Thursday, Nov 1
● Rv 7:2-4,9-14
● Ps 24:1-4ab,5-6
● 1 Jn 3:1-3
● Mt 5:1-12a

Friday, Nov 2
● Wis 3:1-9
● Ps 23:1-6
● Rom 5:5-11
● Jn 6:37-40
Saturday, Nov 3
● Phis 1:18b-26
● Ps 42:2-3,5cdef
● Lk 14:1,7-11
Sunday, Nov 4
● Dt 6:2-6
● Ps 18:2-4,47,51
● Heb 7:23-28
● Mk 12:28b-34

SACRAMENTAL LIFE
Baptism Preparation Class
Parents or prospective parents who wish to present a child
for Baptism are asked to attend a baptism preparation class.
The next session will be on November 4. Please call the
Parish Office at 444-4262 to register, or for more information.

St. Philip’s extends condolences to the family of
Ronald Henry Brune, son of Gurine Brune and
brother of Ann Carlson. May he find rest and
peace and may his family find comfort in God’s love.



STEWARDSHIP ~ A HABIT OF THE HEART

STEWARDSHIP OF FINANCIAL RESOURCES
Weekly Goals
• Goal to meet budget: $  19,445.00

• Increase for Roof/AC project (1 yr to go): $    1,722.00

• Increase for maintenance escrow
(3 yrs to go): $   1,126.00

Weekly Goal Total:                                        $22,293.00

Total Actual Contributions, Week #17         $20,885.06
(Weekend of 10/21/18)

Fiscal Year to Date:
Last: $336,455.12 ~ Current: $327,455.12

Last Week's Mass Attendance
Oct 20 5:30 p.m.                               234
Oct 21 7:30 a.m.                               175
Oct 21 9:00 a.m.                               250
Oct 21 11:00 a.m.                             261
Oct 21    _____     _ _____   6:30 p.m.____________     _     140

First Saturday Rosary
All are invited to join praying the Rosary at Neilson Place
(Chapel) on Saturday, November 3 at 10:30 AM. If you know
someone at Neilson Place that you would like to invite,
please call/text their name to Anita Froelich at 766-4692.

Nightlights to Meet
Nightlights, a nondenominational support group for any-
one who has a loved one with mental illness will hold its
monthly meeting Monday, October 29 at 7 PM in the St.
Kateri Rm, St. Philip’s Church. With questions, please call
218-444-4262.

PARISH LIFE
Parish Meetings Scheduled
Watch your mailboxes for St. Philip’s 2017-18 Annual Re-
port. The report provides a profile of activities and financial
information. Parish meetings are scheduled for Thursday,
Nov 15 at 6:30 PM (in the Church) and Sunday, Nov 18 at
10 AM and noon (Social Hall) to discuss future plans for our
Catholic Community.

Children’s Liturgy of the Word Leaders are
needed during the 9:00 AM Mass. Leaders will be grouped in
teams of two or could lead as a family.  Leaders are assigned
a weekend a month (or less depending upon how many
leaders we have) to lead  a group of Kindergarten and First
graders who attend the 9:00 Mass in making the Sunday
Gospel reading relevant to their lives and experiences.
Children’s Liturgy of the Word leaders must be available
at the beginning of Mass to lead the children out of Mass
following the opening prayer and return the children to
Mass after the Prayers of the Faithful.  Contact Kris Jensen
at 441-4944 for additional information.

Join us to celebrate the lives of loved ones who
have gone before us in faith, and to rejoice in our

hope that we will see them again in heaven.

Mass of Remembrance and Hope
Tuesday, November 13, 2018 at 6:30 PM

Light refreshments in the Social Hall following Mass.
At your earliest convenience, but not later than
November 13, bring a framed photo of your
loved one to the Parish Office. We will
put it on display in the church until the
conclusion of the Remembrance
Mass. All are invited.

St. Philip’s School Christmas
Program Director Needed!
Mrs. Carol Rettinger has been our St. Philip’s
School Christmas Play Director for many
years! This year, she would like to train some-
one to take over next year. Play practices are
during the school day and you would be working with 6th,
7th & 8th grade students for the play part of the program
only, not the music part.  If you’d like to co-direct, that’s an
option also. Time spent would count towards volunteer
hours for those with students in the school. If you are
interested, please contact the school office at 444-4938.

Young Families Fellowship Sunday
Oct. 28 at 4:30 PM in the Social Hall. Join St. Philip's Family
Fellowship for family games and activities learning about
the saints to prepare for All Saint's Day. Feel free to dress
up like your favorite saint. Share in a potluck dinner to fol-
low. New families always welcome!

Balance Busy Schedules… and Mass
As the new season begins for hunting, winter sports and
activities, we wish success for participants and sanity for
parents. We know it’s difficult to balance schedules, travel-
ing…and Mass. Did you know masstimes.org provides infor-
mation about Masses wherever your travels might take you?
If you’re home but your mornings are occupied, please re-
member that St. Philip’s has 5:30 PM. Mass on Saturday and
6:30 PM. Mass on Sunday. Practicing our faith is important,
too. Good luck to all involved in 2018 sports and activities!

November 4, 2018



LOCAL BAZAARS ETC...
● First Lutheran Lutefisk & Meatball Supper on
Thursday, Nov 1. Serving lutefisk, meatballs & gravy,
potatoes, rutabagas, vegetables, coleslaw, lefse, & pie from
4:30 to 7 PM. Packaged lefse for sale. Adults $17, Children 6
-12 $7, Under 5 Free. Take-outs start at 4 PM. First Lutheran
Church, 900 Bemidji Ave N, Bemidji.

● Hunter’s Dinner on Saturday, Nov 3 at St. Ann’s Catholic
Church, Blackduck. Serving “all you can eat” ham dinner,
baked spuds, beans, coleslaw, homemade bread, assorted
bars, and beverage. Serving from 5:30 to 8 PM. Mass at 8:00
PM. Adults $10, Children $5, Preschool Free.

40 Days of Prayer in Walker
Beginning last Wednesday, Walker's 40 days of prayer for
life started at a new site on Hwy 371 in downtown Walker,
just east of Subway. We invite you to choose one or more
hours between 7 AM and 7PM until Nov 4 to quietly, but
visibly, pray that God will change minds and hearts to pre-
serve lives of the unborn, heal families touched by abortion,
change the laws of our nation, and lovingly give Witness to
God's grace and mercy and His Justice. To schedule a prayer
hour, call 218-760-4384 or email 40dayswalker@gmail.com
or just sign up at the site! Friend us on Facebook at 40 Days
for Life Walker and join our email hotline by sending a re-
quest to 40dayswalker@gmail.com Spread the word and
invite a friend!There is still time...

Local prayer and witnessing opportunities
during the worldwide campaign:

Meet at Planned Parenthood, 2504 Hannah Ave. NW
Mondays:  Noon - 1 PM

Thursdays: 10-11 AM & 6:30 -7:30 PM
Fridays: 9:30 – 10:30 AM

Campaign ends Sunday, November 4, 2018
Call 218-368-9019 for other days & times not listed.

Signs are available.
All ages are welcome.

Stuff A Truck
Marketplace Food & Drug, The Bemidji Pioneer, and Paul
Bunyan Broadcasting are sponsoring the 27th annual Stuff
A Truck event to help fill the Bemidji Community Food
Shelf. Last year an amount of 15,499 pounds of needed
items were donated by Bemidji area school students and
our community.

Once again your help is needed with this most worthwhile
endeavor. Please drop off your donations on Friday, Nov 16
or Saturday, Nov 17 at the semi-truck parked at Market-
place Food & Drug in the Westridge Mall. Students from St.
Philip’s School will also be collecting food items for Stuff A
Truck, so you can drop off non-perishable food at the Par-
ish or School Offices.

“Stuff A Truck” and help the Bemidji Community Food Shelf
replenish their shelves for the busy holiday season.

ST. PHILIP’S SCHOOL

When a woman experiences pregnancy, not as a blessing,
but as an intolerable burden, it does not mean that her true
needs can be met by making abortion possible.  Some
claim to be pro-abortion because they feel compassion for
pregnant women in distress, but what kind of compassion
would have us terminate a woman’s pregnancy and yet do
nothing to alleviate the misery and problems which are
driving her to abortion in the first place?

~ Birthright International Training Manual ~

This week we had several different staff training events. We
welcomed back many alumni teaching staff to sub for these
teachers and it was good to have them back! We have won-
derful substitute teachers and staff at St. Philip’s. We utilize
them for chaperones, play directors, teachers, office help,
support aides and much more. If you are interested in be-
ing a part of our paid substitute staff, give the school office
a call. (444-4938)

Wednesday, Oct. 31: NO School Mass. End of 1st Term
Thursday, Nov. 1: All School Mass. (All Saints Day) 8:40
AM. Please join us for Mass as our Kindergartners go
marching in dressed as Saints! Booster Club Meets at 5:45
PM in the cafeteria.

Thursday, Nov. 8: Conferences, No School

Friday, Nov. 9: No School

Wednesday, Nov. 14: Picture Retake Day (Picture Day for
those 6th graders and Pre-K M,W, F students who did not
get their picture taken on the original picture day.
Stuff-A-Truck pick up

Thursday, Nov. 15: School Thanksgiving Meal

Saturday, Nov. 17: Turkey Bingo. 6:45-8:30 PM in the
Social Hall.

Wednesday-Friday, Nov. 21-23: No School. Happy
Thanksgiving!

A Pilgrimage to France...
is scheduled for October 10 thru October 20, 2019. We leave
from Fargo, continue through Chicago and arrive in Paris.
We have scheduled stops in Paris, Lisieux, Orleans, Toulouse
and end our trip in Lourdes. Imagine the saints we will meet
in between the art, culture and beauty of France: St Therese
of Lisieux, St Joan of Arc, St Margret Mary Alacoque.  Tours,
sightseeing, and leisure time are built into the trip… We will
have time to sample local cuisine at leisure. Two meals are
provided each day. The trip includes the opportunity for dai-
ly Mass. Fr. Chuck Huck will serve as the Spiritual Director for
the Pilgrimage. Our travel partner is Worldstrides. For details
and cost information regarding the trip visit the website and
enter the provided Tour ID. www.worldstrides.org/
register Trip ID: 166594 OR you can contact Fr. Chuck at
218-441-4901 or chuck@stphilipsbemidji.org

Contact information changed?
No longer use your landline? Changed your email?
Moved? Please update your contact information in the
Parish Office. Email tjohnson@stphilipsbemidji.org or call
444-4262 with your updates.



Blessed Sacrament Prayer Group
Come to the Chapel on the first and third
Thursdays of every month at 7 PM to take part in
charismatic prayer with music. All are invited to
participate!

St. Philip’s is thankful for our couples who have committed their lives to each other, to
God, and to our community. You have strengthened our community by your commitment.
May God bless you as you celebrate your wedding anniversary in November:

Wedding anniversaries are posted to honor the marriage commitment and to celebrate with our
parish families. If this information is incorrect, please call the Parish Office, 444-4262.

November 1- Mark & Nancy Studer 23- Gary & Brenda Cartwright
Mike & Frances Schmitt 4 yrs. Jerry & Sue Young

4- Erle & Deb Steigauf 24- Bill & Judy Grundy

6- James & Delores Kobe 53 yrs. 25- Alan & Karen Merschman

7- Pat & Barb DeMarchi 26- Gene & Judy Hendrickson 52 yrs.
11- Neil & Rose Gallagher 66 yrs. Larry & Audrey Neft 35 yrs.
13- Bob & Sharon Zarrett Norm & Jill Ricard 2 yrs.
14- Ralph & Doreen Felts 27- Terry & Maria Statton

Jim & Tiffany Fankhanel Mike & Katy Bates

15- Jerry & Suzanne Daniels 60 yrs. Matt & Marisa Hemstad 3 yrs.
George & Joann Gardner 29- Tony & Emilee Lindseth 10 yrs.
Jay & Charlet Mahs Brandon & Aana Freihammer 4 yrs.

17- Kevin & Mary Johnson 30- Henry & Phyllis Hammerback 50 yrs.
18- Pat & Liza Dinneen 35 yrs. Lorena & Bob Cook 50 yrs.
20- Russell & Gloria Garnet 53 yrs. Sparky & Char Kuechenmeister 50 yrs.

Ben & Ashley Anderson Paul & Teri Lindseth

22- Steve & Shelley Lapos 4 yrs. Craig & Suzy Bergren
Jim & Cathy Marcotte

Preschool Sunday School is Changing!!
Registration for Preschool Sunday School is no longer
required – we are moving to a drop-in format. Preschool
Sunday School will be held most Sundays (we will have a
calendar available and will publish dates in the bulletin and
web site) during the 9:00 AM. Mass.  The class will be limited to the first
20 preschool children (children aged 3 by Sept 1, 2018—children who
are five years-old and not in Kindergarten) who are signed in by a
parent at the lower level of the school.  We will start taking children
at 8:50 AM.  Parents must come and pick up their children as soon as
Mass is over.  The cost – one dollar or an item to be donated to the
Food Shelf per child for the Sunday he/she attends.  Money collected
will be donated to the Food Shelf.  Help will be needed to assist a
Sunday or two – great opportunity for school volunteer hours or for
Middle School or High Schoolers.  A Preschool Coordinator is also
needed, this is a paid position. Please contact Kris Jensen for additional
information,441-4944.

What’s Cooking?
If you are & you’d like to share with the Newman
Club, there’s a bunch of young adults/college
students who would welcome your cooking on
Sunday & Tuesday evenings! Sign up two ways –
go to SignUp Genius at https://
www.signupgenius.com/
go/5080B44AFAC2BA5FC1-meals - OR – contact/
leave message for Nancy at 218-441-4907 or
ngoodman@stphilipsbemidji.org with dates that
work for you.



Marriage Banns (c 1067) refers to the public announcement of a proposed marriage.  The purpose of the Marriage Banns is
to offer the faithful the opportunity to exercise their obligation to reveal to the pastor any impediments to a proposed
marriage (c. 1069).  The following are impediments to Marriage:
● Holy Orders. Has the groom ever been ordained a deacon or a priest in the Catholic Church?

Public perpetual vow of chastity in a religious institute.  Has either the bride or the groom been member of a religious
community?

● Crime. (killing someone’s spouse with the view of marrying the surviving spouse)
● Age. Will either the pride or the groom be under the age of 14 or 16 respectively, at the time of the wedding?  (Civil

law states a person needs the consent of the parents if under the age of 18.)
● Antecedent and perpetual impotence.  Is the bride or groom incapable of sexual intercourse because of injury or

some other medical or psychological condition?
●Marriage. Has either the bride or the groom been married previously? Has the previous marriage received a

declaration of nullity?
● Abduction. Refers to the kidnapping of a person who later becomes engaged to the kidnapper.
● Consanguinity: Blood relationship between persons who descend from a common ancestor in all degrees of the direct

line (Father-daughter or Mother-son), and to up to the fourth degree of the collateral line (first cousins).  Are the bride
and groom related to one another by blood?

● Affinity (relationships because of marriage) any degree in the direct line.  Are the bride and groom related through
marriage?

● Adoption. Are the bride and groom related through adoption?
● Public Propriety. The impediment arises from an invalid marriage after the establishment of common life or from

notorious or public concubinage (cohabitation between a man and a woman without marriage).  It nullifies marriage  in
the first degree of the direct line between the man and the blood relatives of the woman, and vice versa (c. 1093).
● One Man and One Woman. Sex change or reassignment.  Has either the bride or groom lived as the   opposite sex or

had surgery to physically alter their gender? (c. 1056)

Charitable Contributions from IRAs
The Pension Protection Act of 2006 first allowed taxpayers age 70½ and older to make tax-free charitable donations directly
from their IRAs. By making a qualified charitable distribution (QCD) from an IRA directly to a qualified charitable organization,
older IRA owners were allowed to exclude up to $100,000 annually from gross income. These gifts, also known as "charitable
IRA rollovers," would otherwise be taxable IRA distributions. The law was originally scheduled to expire in 2007, but was finally
made permanent by the Protecting Americans from Tax Hikes (PATH) Act of 2015.

How QCDs Work
You must be 70½ or older in order to be eligible to make QCDs. You simply instruct your IRA trustee to make a distribution
directly from your IRA (other than SEP and SIMPLE IRAs) to a qualified charity. The distribution must be one that would
otherwise be taxable to you. You can exclude up to $100,000 of QCDs from your gross income each year. And if you file a joint
return, your spouse (if 70½ or older) can exclude an additional $100,000 of QCDs. Note: You don't get to deduct QCDs as a
charitable contribution on your federal income tax return — that would be double-dipping.

QCDs count toward satisfying any required minimum distributions (RMDs) that you would otherwise have to receive from your
IRA, just as if you had received an actual distribution from the plan. However, distributions that you actually receive from your
IRA (including RMDs) and subsequently transfer to a charity cannot qualify as QCDs.

Please consult your financial adviser for more information.

HANDS TOGETHER
Next weekend our parish participates in the diocesan Mission Cooperative Plan and we welcome Laurie Hittman, who works
with the missions in Haiti. Mission groups are assigned to every parish to speak about the work of our church in other parts of
the world and to remind us that our church is fundamentally a Mission church. Our diocesan mission office assigned Hands
Together, a Catholic mission outreach working in Haiti, to share with us news of how our church continues to help the poorest
of the poor.

In Haiti there are 10.9 million people in an area smaller than Maryland. 70% of these cannot read, and 85% live below poverty
level. In slum areas 4 out of 5 children do not reach the age of five, and nationally 1 in 3 children suffer from chronic malnutri-
tion. The hurricanes in 2004 and 2008, along with the devastating earthquake and hurricane of 2010 have left Haiti severely
damaged and in desperate need of our prayers and support.

Hands Together runs free schools, medical clinics and nutrition programs in Cite Soleil, providing 25,000 school meals daily
and helping thousands of people who struggle to survive. Hands Together embraces a clear ethic of life based on Catholic
teaching that proclaims God’s infinite and absolute love for us. About one-third of Hands Togethers’ mission work supports
educational, health, charity, and developmental projects in City Soleil, the Dioceses of Gonaives and Cap Haitien.



Would you like to become involved in liturgical ministries at St. Philip’s?
Call/Email Aana Freihammer

afreihammer@stphilipsbemidji.org or call 218-441-4905.

MINISTRY SCHEDULE
Week of November 3/4

Sat., Nov 3  5:30 PM
Thirty-first Sunday
in Ordinary Time

Sun., Nov 4  7:30 AM
Thirty-first Sunday
in Ordinary Time

Sun., Nov 4  9:00 AM
Thirty-first Sunday
in Ordinary Time

Sun., Nov 4  11:00 AM
Thirty-first Sunday
in Ordinary Time

SACRISTAN Betty Lindy Judy Stai Joe Bofferding Jennifer Noble

LECTOR Amy Buckanaga (1)
Peggy Neumann (2)

Carol Schneider (1)
Cynthia Haskin (2)

John Carlson (1)
Daniel Froelich (2)

Lauren Dow (1)
Melanie Richards (2)

INTERCESSOR Trish Jones Judy Stai Deacon Kermit Erickson Deacon Robb Naylor

ALTAR SERVER
Ellie Solheim
Lucy Solheim
Adair Wizner

HELP NEEDED
Abby Myhrer
Erin Myhrer (Mentor)

Charlie Maus (Mentor)
Alex Froelich (Mentor)
Edward Froelich

Elizabeth Peterson
Elena Peterson
Sydney Beise

NOVICE ALTAR
SERVER

Evan Lundin Rylan Cole Catherine Lock Bailey Rupp

CAPTAIN Marleen Webb Jim Schneider Ed Daigle Dotty Forrest

EMHC

Terry Jones
Jana Heger
Susie Dahle
Trish Jones
Betty Lindy
HELP NEEDED
HELP NEEDED

Pat Gavin
Therese Johnson
Mike Wavrin
Jennifer Leisenheimer
Joyce Berg
Sharon Zarrett
HELP NEEDED

Deacon Kermit Erickson
George Whalen
Suzi Whalen
Mike Hougen
Mary Varriano
Joe Bofferding
Rachelle Hayes
Ashlea McMartin
HELP NEEDED

Deacon Robb Naylor
Trudy Peterson
Courtney Haskins
Sarah Glen
Kimberley Gourneau
HELP NEEDED
Jennifer Noble
Luke Alexander
HELP NEEDED

USHER

Dick Robinson
Dylan Lundin
Dick Lehmann
Mark Moris

Jim Gavin
James Wiltse
D.J. Bakken
Ephram Boucher

Jerry Downs
Mark Froelich
Zach Froelich
HELP NEEDED

Don Pohl
Bob Pohl
David Narlock
HELP NEEDED

HOSPITALITY /
FELLOWSHIP

Vi Hendricks
Ron Hendricks

Young Familes Ministry
Ashlea McMartin

Jan Busch
Annette Jones
Nancy Lauderbaugh
Rita Lauderbaugh

GREETER Frances Schmitt
Jean Louvar

Patricia Hadrava
HELP NEEDED

Marian Evans
Darlene Stepaniak

Mary Kinsella
HELP NEEDED

INFORMATION
STATION

HELP NEEDED Suzi Whalen HELP NEEDED
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